

OFFICE OF INSPECTOR GENERAL MEMORANDUM

DATE:

March 27, 2008

TO:

Chairman

FROM:

Inspector General

SUBJECT: Review of FCC Wireless Network Security Controls

The Office of Inspector General (OIG) engaged CyberDefenses, Inc., to conduct an independent review of the effectiveness of controls over FCC Wireless Network(s).

In its attached report, CyberDefenses identified several management, technical, and operational controls that could be strengthened. The Office of Managing Director (OMD) concurred with the report and has already taken appropriate steps to implement improvements where needed.

CyberDefenses is wholly responsible for its report and the conclusions expressed therein. We express no assurance on the report or its conclusions.

Due to the sensitive nature of information contained in the report, it is marked "For Official Use Only." The report has a limited distribution and those receiving it are requested not to photocopy or otherwise distribute it.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (202) 418-0845.

Kent R. Nilsson

Attachment: CyberDefenses report dated January 2008

cc: Chief of Staff

> Managing Director, Chief Information Officer, and Computer Security Officer, ITC Associate Managing Director-PERM